
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Information is preliminary and subject to change. 

MEDIA RELEASE 

 
INCIDENT TYPE:  DATE/TIME REPORTED:  

Aggravated Assault 06/05/2022  1851 Hours 

INCIDENT NUMBER:  LOCATION:  

22BU008711 St Mary’s Street, Willow Street 

INVESTIGATOR:  INVESTIGATOR CONTACT:  

Detective Corporal Byrne 658-2704 

SUSPECT:  AGE: SUSPECT ADDRESS: 

Unknown Unk Unknown 

 

NARRATIVE: 

 

On Sunday, June 5, 2022, at approximately 1851 hours, Burlington Police Department 

dispatchers received multiple 911 calls for sounds of gunshots in the vicinity of Roosevelt Park, 

then additional calls for a medical emergency and a victim with apparent gunshot injuries. 

 

Officers responded and located an uninvolved person who, while in a private yard away from the 

street where the discharges occurred, sustained injuries apparently caused by ballistics material 

(potentially shrapnel or spall). That person was transported to UVMMC out of an abundance of 

caution and has already returned home in good condition. 

 

Officers and detectives also recovered additional ballistics evidence and canvassed extensively, 

speaking with witnesses and neighbors. It is currently believed that rounds were fired in the 

vicinity of St Mary’s Street and Willow Street, although investigation may reveal additional 

locations. This investigation is in the earliest stages. 

 

This shooting is the 12th gunfire incident of 2022. The BPD defines a gunfire incident as an 

incident for which police have probable cause that a firearm was discharged and reasonable 

suspicion that it was discharged in a criminal manner. Not all gunfire incidents are shootings, in 

which a person is struck, although this incident is both a gunfire incident and a shooting. 

 

Anyone with information about this incident is asked to contact the Burlington Police 

Department at (802) 658-2704. 


